
 
 

 

 

REGENERATION AND ENVIRONMENT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE –  
1ST NOVEMBER 2017 

 

SUBJECT: PROPOSALS TO COMMENCE A CONSULTATION EXERCISE TO 
CLOSE PONTLLANFRAITH LEISURE CENTRE 

 
REPORT BY: CORPORATE DIRECTOR - COMMUNITIES 
 

 
1. PURPOSE OF REPORT  
 
1.1 To advise the Scrutiny Committee of the decision taken by Cabinet on 20th September 2017 

in respect of the above consultation and to seek the views of the Scrutiny Committee as part 
of the consultation process.  

 
 
2. THE REPORT  
 
2.1 The attached report (and appendices) was considered by Cabinet on 20th September 2017. 
 
2.2 Cabinet resolved that for the reasons contained in the report and as outlined at the meeting:- 
 

(i) In accordance with the business case set out in the report, consultation be undertaken 
on the proposed closure of Pontllanfraith Leisure Centre. 
 

(ii) A further report on the outcome of the consultation be presented in late Autumn of 
2017. 

 
2.3 Members of the Scrutiny Committee are therefore asked to provide their views on the future of 

Pontllanfraith Leisure Centre having regard to the content of the attached report. 
 
2.4 The Scrutiny Committee views will then be considered by Cabinet when it receives a further 

report on the outcome of the full consultation process. 
 
 
Author:  Christina Harrhy, Corporate Director – Communities Harrhc@caerphilly.gov.uk  
 
Appendices: 
Appendix 1 Report to Cabinet 20th September 2017 (and associated appendices) on “Proposals to 

Commence a Consultation Exercise to Close Pontllanfraith Leisure Centre” 
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